Minutes of the North Yorkshire Long Distance Walkers Association’s AGM held at the George Hotel, Easingwold

Saturday 14th January 2011 at 15.05
Present:


Caroline Roy (Walks Secretary), Teresa Walker (Group Secretary),

Roger Wandless (Treasurer), Simon Leck (Website Officer),


David Jacques, John O’Neill, Penny Baldwin, Steph Carter,


Bob Jowett, Vikki Hall, Tony Rowley, Malcolm Reid, Sue Reid.
Election of Officers:
Teresa Walker was re-elected as Group Secretary and Chairperson. Roger Wandless was re-elected as Treasurer.  Simon Leck was re-elected as Website Officer.  

Proposed by Caroline Roy and seconded by John O’Neill.

Caroline Roy resigned as Walks Secretary and was thanked for all her hard work during the past three years, which has been greatly appreciated by everyone.

Steph Carter was elected as Walks Secretary.

Proposed by Bob Jowett and seconded by Caroline Roy.

Caroline Roy agreed to continue as a Committee Member.

Proposed by Teresa Walker and seconded by Simon Leck.

Group Secretary Report for 2011
Teresa Walker thanked everyone for attending and reported on LDWA issues as discussed at the Local Groups Representatives Meeting held on 13th November 2011 at Haworth YHA.

Paul Lawrence Chairman of the National Committee had reported that membership was at an historical high figure and up significantly on last year so that by early November 2011 membership was almost 7,400, up by 7.1% net on an annual basis for the last financial year.  As the LDWA was in a strong financial position there were no plans to increase subscriptions for 2012 or 2013.
Website and Strider

Strider is still the main means of communication and improved use of colour and design has been achieved within similar cost levels.

The national website helps attract new members.  Following the loss of Reg Chapman Simon Leck took over as National Internet Officer.

News from the Membership Secretary Claire Duncan was that the oldest member is 83 years and the youngest 17 years old. 

Of the 237 new members recruited since 1/10/2011 the age split was as follows:
+65 yrs, 7%   51-65yrs, 31%,  41-50 yrs, 28%   26-40, 24%   Under 25 yrs 10%

36% of new members are female compared to 27% of female members overall.

Members who have lapsed for more than 3 years are to be taken off the system.  A special LDWA 49th Anniversary membership card will be issued in 2012.  Members at the AGM inspected the new card.

A Northern Ireland Group is likely to be formed.

The Younger Walkers Group, for those aged 40 or below; or are young at heart has 283 “members”, with a meeting planned in London.

Degree of Access to LDWA Members Details

Current data protection issues mean that Group Secretaries have a list of names, membership numbers and type of membership for members in their group.

LDWA 40th Anniversary walks should be included in the April Strider so must meet the late January deadline.  A special Strider, commemorating and celebrating highlights of the Association’s history will be published in September 2012.
Progress and Issues in the Scheduled 100s

2012    London

2013    Cornwall and Devon linear walk

2114    South Wales, circular route
2015    East Lancs

2016    Dorset and Essex have applied for this event.

Malcolm Reid raised the issue that entrants should prove that they have already done the qualifying 50 mile walks before being granted admission.  At present this is not the case.
Simon Leck proposed that the North Yorkshire Group should consider helping at future 100 checkpoints and if North Yorkshire could be considered as a venue for the 2017 100 route.

Attacks by Cattle

Reported on the incident when Mike Buckley of the Heart of England Group, was flung into the air and stamped by a cow on a public right of way.  An incident report was completed and the police informed.  Members need to be aware of the dangers of erratic cows.  This particular cow was with a calf.
Any Other Business

John Walker reported how Wiltshire Group had received a Government grant because their Challenge Event went through an area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.  DEFRA fund these grants and sums of up to £1,000 do not require receipts.

Geoff Saunders of MerseyStride described how the Forestry Commission is making a charge for an annual event which uses 2 miles of forestry track and utilises a picnic area as a checkpoint.  The Forestry Commission informed them of the charges at short notice so the £60 fee has been reduced to £30 for this year only.

Caroline Roy reported that the Forestry Commission had made no charges during the Kilburn Kanter.

Recent Correspondence with Group Secretaries regarding travel expenses for Challenge Walks.

Teresa Walker reported back on emails received.

Staffs Group said they provide fleece jackets with club logo for check point volunteers.  They also subsidise the Christmas dinner.

Norfolk/Suffolk Group pay their marshals a fixed sum towards fuel costs.  For the last two years they have paid a flat rate of £10.  This is to be raised to a flat rate of £20.

Surrey Group ask marshals to complete an expenses form.  The claim is made of the fuel cost at the pumps and not a fixed amount per mile.

Northumbria Group give sweatshirts to marshals.  Volunteer walk leaders are given a £5 voucher towards the cost of a social meal out.

Wilts Group and East Yorkshire Groups stated that they did not provide travel expenses.
The North Yorkshire Group provided volunteers with a free badge and certificate after the marshals walk.

Treasurer’s Report

Copies of the Current Account, Reserve Account, North Yorkshire LDWA assets and Kilburn Kanter 2011 Cost Breakdown were distributed to the group.

Roger Wandless reported that 500 badges had been purchased for future Kilburn Kanters.  The event had been a great success.  It was decided to continue the catering costs for the 2012 event at £2.50.  There were a lot of initial set up costs, including badges so a surplus of £226.95 was made.

Entries will continue to be capped at 150 entries on the day due to the size of Kilburn Village Hall.

Capital investments needed for this year are tressle tables, two have already been purchased.  It is also intended to make check points in a box this year, which would include everything that is needed.  £200 - £300 will need to be spent on more equipment.  Roger Wandless stores the equipment in a lock up.

It was confirmed that the mileage for the Kilburn Kanter was 24 miles.

Roger Wandless and Caroline Roy were thanked for all their hard work in organising the new Kilburn Kanter.

Walks Secretary’s Report

In 2011 we had 27 walks and none were snowed off!  Our regular walk leaders continue to come up with novel ideas and we have also had some new leaders – Roger Wandless led a snowy walk from Hole of Horcum in January, John Stenton had a large turnout for his walk around Castle Howard in February, and Mark Dalton came up with an innovative route around Ripon in November, incorporating a cream tea at Copt Hewick village hall, best china, tablecloths and all.  We also had a well-attended Christmas lunch.

We tried three evening walks with varied success, we will have another go this year.

We have more new leaders scheduled for 2012 – Christine and Stuart Backhouse, Tim Rollett taking us from Skipton Castle and Anton Nielsen putting on a winter seaside stroll.

One of the highlights of the walking year was our annual moorland challenge, this year the Seahorse Saunter, 43 miles from the White Horse to Whitby.  Following our experience on the Lyke Wake Walk, which unfortunately made a loss, we raised the entry fee on this supported walk to £20 but still had 35 participants, of whom all but two made it to the finish at Whitby Whale Bones before midnight.  These supported ultra challenges have really raised the profile of the group and for the second year running we have been featured in Strider, with a good photograph too.  Well done everyone and hope the White Rose walk goes as well next year.

The revival of the Kilburn Kanter challenge walk in November was very well supported, a sell-out in fact and has boosted club funds.  Dave Jacques was an enormous support and advised us throughout the whole process.  Much hard work by the organising committee really paid off and the event went off very well on the day.  It was a real learning curve and we hope to further improve the KK experience in years to come. 

As I step down from the position of Walks Secretary after 3 years in the post, I feel there is a new feeling of positivity and enthusiasm about the North Yorkshire group.  During this time we have brought in new walk leaders, embraced online walks entry process, revamped our website, reinstated the Kilburn Kanter and earned a reputation for our annual moorland challenge.  I know the group will continue to go from strength to strength under the Committee and the walks programme is in excellent hands with Steph Carter.

Website Officer’s Report

Simon Leck reported that new clash finder technology is being developed to help groups plan walks and ensure they don’t overlap with other events or social walks.

Simon Leck is currently working on the private members website and made the group aware of the members page.

40th Anniversary Walk

Simon Leck suggested that because the majority of Group Members have a York post code that John O’Neill should lead the 23 mile York Millennium Walk, starting at the Hopgrove.  This was agreed and will take place on a Saturday in September that does not clash with other local groups.

Steph Carter suggested doing the four lake walks of Yorkshire in stages so it was agreed to include one of the lake walks, as part of the Anniversary Walks in October.  The other three walks will be included in the social walks programme at later dates.

Any Other Business
The committee and any other interested members will meet in March to discuss the Kilburn Kanter, and any other future events.

Meeting closed at 16.45
